
 
 

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING - 5 YEAR OFFICIAL PLAN REVIEW 
 
PURSUANT TO SECTION 26(3) AND (4) OF THE PLANNING ACT, R.S.O. 1990 (AS AMENDED) TAKE 
NOTICE THAT A PUBLIC MEETING WILL BE HELD BY THE TOWN OF KINGSVILLE: 
 
WHEN:  February 12, 2018 
WHERE: Town of Kingsville Council Chambers, 2021 Division Road N, Kingsville, ON 
TIME:  6:00 pm 
 
A location map is not provided with this notice, as the Official Plan Review applies to all lands 
within the corporation limits of the Town of Kingsville.  
 
Purpose 
The Official Plan is a statement of goals, objectives and policies intended to guide future land use, physical 
development, and growth within the boundaries of the Town of Kingsville.  The policies of the Plan are 
designed to promote the public interest in the future development of the Town, reduce uncertainty relating 
to future development, and to provide a basis for the Zoning By-law and other land use controls.  
 
Ontario’s Planning Act requires municipalities to conduct an Official Plan Review every five years. The 
Town’s current Official Plan was approved in February 2012. Based on the requirements of the Planning 
Act, it is now time to update the Official Plan to ensure that the polices of the Plan are consistent with the 
latest Provincial policies, the County of Essex Official Plan, and other various planning studies and 
strategies that have been completed by the Town since the current Official Plan was approved.  The focus 
of this scoped Official Plan Review is intended to primarily address matters of Provincial and County policy 
conformity. 
 
Tell Us What You Think 
The public is invited to attend this statutory public meeting to provide input into the Official Plan Review 
process and scope of work. We would like your input to identify areas of the Official Plan which may be 
revised through the review process.  Input received from the public will be considered in the review and 
update to the Official Plan.  
 
Written Submissions  
If you are unable to attend this meeting but would like your comments and/or concerns received by 
members of Council, please submit your comments in writing to: c/o the Manager of Planning Services, 
Robert Brown, H. Ba, MCIP, RPP, 2021 Division Road North, Kingsville ON, N9Y 2Y9, or email: 
rbrown@kingsville.ca, and indicate your name and mailing address. 
 
Additional Information  
For further information on the 5-Year Official Plan Review, please contact: 
 
Robert Brown, H. Ba, MCIP, RPP  
Manager of Planning Services 
Planning & Development Services Department 
The Corporation of the Town of Kingsville 
2021 Division Road North 
Kingsville, Ontario   N9Y 2Y9 
Phone:  (519) 733-2305 Ext # 250 
rbrown@kingsville.ca 
 
DATED THIS 3rd day of January, 2018 
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